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Meetings are 1st Tues-
day of each month at 
6:30PM . The meeting 
is held at Mesa Café & 

Bar, 1972 Cliff Dr., 
Santa Barbara  

 
 

December  
 

3rd Christmas Party   
 
6th General Meeting 
Santa Barbara  
 

January  
 

3rd General Meeting 
Santa Barbara  
 
14 Flatbread Pizza   
Los Alamos  
 
 

Mulliganôs was the place to be on Saturday, De-
cember 3 when CCSB members dressed up and 
partied down.  We started the evening by enjoy-
ing a social hour with drinks and appetizers.  It 
was good to see some of our members from the 
north join us.  No not the North Pole, just north-
ern county Santa Barbara and San Luis Obispo 
County members.  Making the trek south were 
Pat Bloom, Ed 

Clerkin, Bob and Jo Ann Glogow, Mary 
Nohr, and Jim and Judy Wafer .   
 
A candlelight dinner was served at 7 PM with 
plenty of food to satisfy all.  We all were the 
picture of politeness and decorum, unlike the 
early years of the club when food fights and 
other mischievous behavior was common.   
Jerry and Dotty Livers have decided to move 
to Florida in January.  After dinner I was honored to present a certificate of 

appreciation to Jerry and Dotty for their 14 years 
of club membership.  Jerry received special rec-
ognition for his contribution of being part of the 
barbeque team for our installation picnic for 
many years as well as his participation in the 
chauffeuring of princesses in his convertible dur-
ing Santa Barbara Highôs homecoming half-time 
events.  Dotty of course has been our official 
ñCCSB huggerò for as long as I can remember.  
Dotty makes sure that everyone gets a smile 

and their hug and feels welcome at all CCSB events.  Both of them have 
been hosts for barbeques and parties at their home.  We will miss them, but 
know that they already are scouting out new clubs and activities to participate 
in their new area so they will still be driving and enjoying their Corvettes.   
Continued on page 3 
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The end of 2011 is just a few weeks away.  Our Christmas party last Sat-
urday night, December 3 was the finale to another great year of activities 
with our Corvette Club Santa Barbara members.  We had a variety of ac-
tivities this past year to keep our members busy while enjoying our cars 
and our time together.  If there was anything that we missed this year that 
you would have liked to have done, then now is the time to speak up and 
get your idea on the activities calendar.  We have several suggestions for 
activities for the 2012 year, but we are open to others.  We also need 
members to plan and/or lead these runs.      Remember my motto 
ñwithout u there is no clubò.   

 
Do not be shy about getting more involved with the club by offering to help in any way you can.  Those of us 
who have been around awhile will be more than willing to share information and help you.  In February I will 
be asking for members to sign up for the nominating committee to select members for the new board that will 
take office in June 2012.  Now is the time to start considering putting your talents and expertise toward the 
continuing success of our club.   
 
So for our year in review.  In January we toured the Mendenhall Museum and revisited the automotive 
memorabilia that we all grew up with and which gave us all kinds of distinctive automotive art.  We also had 
our first ñWinos Gone Wild ò event which was well received and led to another one later in the year.  February 
saw us at the Halversonôs newly remodeled home for the Daytona 500 party .  Hib and Sandy know how to 
host a great party.  This has become a recurring event for our club and will be on the calendar for 2012.  We 
added some culture to our lives with a trip to Lotusland  in Montecito, which is a hidden oasis filled with every 
manner of plant life on this planet.  March found us at the Petersen Museum for another look at some of the 
finest automotive designs produced, and we took to gambling at the Bunco Party at Ray & Mary Sue Sei-
derôs home.  April was the IRA tax deadline, so our members either drowned their sorrows or toasted their 
good fortune at the wine run to Paso Robles .  In May we went country with a run to Bakersfield  and the 
Buck Owens Crystal Palace for some country style nightlife.  The end of May we drove to Santa Maria for a 
custom car show which let us know that there is a huge following of that genre of the automotive world, and it 
was dazzling.  In June mother nature rained on our installation picnic, but we handled it.  The Barrett Jack-
son Orange County Auction was not well attended by our members, which is a shame because it is a fine 
event. 
 
July was our annual participation in the Santa Barbara 4 th of July parade followed by the BBQ at Frank and 
Barbara LoMonacos.  The Motorsports Gathering in Ventura again showed a display of yet another fine mix 
of automobiles.  August was the 2nd Winos Gone Wild event.  We went to the Good Guys Car Show in 
Pleasanton and our feet wore out before we saw all the cars that were present.  September was the PCPA 
Theater run and the potluck with River City Corvette Club at the Peppertree.  Our members really enjoy 
the River City hospitality and are glad they travel to Santa Barbara for this outing.  In October we had a new 
event as we took to the mountains for the Idyllwild Art Walk and Wine Tasting.  The end of October saw us 
enjoying the ambiance of the ever popular Hearst Castle .  November we headed to Paso Robles for the Fall 
Wine Run,  and December ended our activities with our Christmas Party and gift exchange .   
 
I want to thank all of you who participated in our runs, planned and lead runs, agreed to be the tail car (to 
watch our backs), and faithfully attended our general meetings to attend to club business.  I appreciate your 
willingness to give Corvette Club Santa Barbara a place in your life.  I know you have many choices to make 
on how you spend your time and I am so grateful that you have made time for CCSB this past year and I look 
forward to your putting us on your calendar in 2012.  
    
Best Wishes for you and your families, 
Sharon  
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Since this is the 25th Anniversary of 
our club I took the opportunity to 
share some of the memories from our 
past.  There were water balloon 
fights, squirt gun fights (big guns) 
with other clubs at Big Bear Lake, 
and the food fights as I mentioned.  
Then there were car shows, Malibu 
Grand Prix challenges, vintage races 
in Monterey and Palm Springs, San 
Diego Expos, Vegas and Laughlin.  

Who could forget our trips to Yosemite and the ñDonôt Follow Richardò t-
shirts we all wore that park visitors all wanted to buy when they saw us wearing them on the park bus.  CCSB 
also had our own version of a Palm Springs Weekend.  Cambria Valentineôs Day runs provided the perfect 
romantic atmosphere for members of the club to get both engaged and married.  Wine runs in the spring and 
fall to new wineries helped all of the participants to expand their appreciation of wines and fill up their wine 
cellars.  Cultural venues and brunch runs were always popular. 
 
Still in the club today are charter members:  Ed Clerkin, Paul & Barbara 
Mariano, Bobb Massett, Ray & Mary Sue Seider, Fred & Sharon 
Smith, and Mike & Linda Wolfe.   
 

We took a moment to remember Ed 
Bruce,  whom we lost this year, and to 
offer a thank Roger Hoyt , historian, for 
providing his photo presentation of our 
members activities during the year.  
 
Although Tony Megowan was not present to pass on the infamous ñRed 
Bow Tieò to a new owner, Sandy Halverson did her part to put some fun into 
the evening with her flashing lights necklace.  Then it was time for the annual 
gift exchange.  There for awhile I thought we were going to have fights in the 

parking lot as some members were leaving with their loot.  They even suggested that we go a third round to 
see if they could get another chance to take home the items that had been stolen from them.  Iôm telling you 
they did not want to give up easily, but I had to say, ñthatôs all folksò.   
 
Thanks to Fred and Anne Lopez for encouraging our members to attend the party, and assisting with the 
party planning.  Thank you to my Fred for being our Santa and helping with the gift exchange.   

 

Christmas Party                              continued from front page 
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A dynamic group of interested members attended the Activities Planning Meeting 
at the Elephant Bar on November 29.  Present were Bob & Inge Stallings, 

Thore Edgren, Fred Markley, Pat Bloom, Fred & Sharon Smith, Tony Me-

gowan,  Peter Mackins, Art Aldritt, and Fred & Anne Lopez .  

Collectively we put together the first cut at an Activities Schedule for 2012, 

shown below. Those events suggested but not yet scheduled are:  ZIP-Line @ 

Santa Margarita, CA.;  Reagan Library; Circle -Bar-B; Willow Springs -Rosamond Race track Day Run; 

Oceano Melodrama; Sunday Churrascaria (Brazilan BBQ) Lunch in Burbank;  The Magic Castle in Hol-

lywood;  MB2 Go -Karts in Thousand Oaks; California Redwoods  We are looking for run leaders on 

these runs, and as always we are open to more suggestions. Our thanks to the members who attended the 

planning meeting and all the suggestions provided. 

 

Activities Column                                                 Fred Lopez 

January 
14 ς Day run to Flatbread 
Pizza (Los Alamos via High-
way 1. Leader: Lopez 

February  
26ðDaytona 500 Party, 
Sandy & Hib Halverson 

March  
17ðCalifornia Poppy Fields 
Day Run, Mojave Desert & 
LunchðLeader: Lopez 
 
TBDðWinoôs Gone Wild 

April  
14-15 Wine Run 
Leader: Megowan 
 
TBDðHuntington Museum, 
Pasadena 

May 
5ðLadies Only Day Run, 
Santa Monica Vintage Expo 
and Lunch Leader: S. Smith 
 
12ï O-Gauge Model Rail-
road, Santa Ynez & Lunch 
Leader: Aldritt 

June  
3ðInstallation BBQ, Stow 
Park, Goleta 
 
9-10 Wild Coyote Overnight 
stay, Paso Robles Leader: 
Megowan 
 
TBDðAve of the Giants 
Multi-Day Run to No. Cali-
fornia Leader: Clerkin 

July  
4ðSanta Barbara Parade, 
BBQ at LoMonacoôs after-
wards Organizer: LoMonaco 
 
28ï Arroyo Grande Car 
Show Leader: Clerkin 

August  

September  
TBDðWinoôs Gone Wild 

October  
13-14 Kernville ñBobôs Back-
roadsò Overnight Run 
Leader: Stallings 

November  
3-4 Wine Run Leader: Me-
gowan 

December  
TBDðChristmas Holiday 
Party 
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WE ARE ON THE WEB  

www.corvetteclubsantabarbara.com 

All week long the weather reporters were on one of Southern Californiaôs infamous ñstorm watchesò as rain 
had been predicted for the weekend of Nov. 12th and 13th for the Paso Robles wine run.  Luckily, the ñfierce 
stormò came through on Friday evening and by Saturday morning it was done unleashing its fury.  So, our 
group consisting of Thore Edgren & Shirley Baird, Sandy Halverson, Barbara & Frank LoMonaco, Lynne 
& Dennis Merenbach, Steve & Linda Petersen, Al & Mona Rotella and Fred & Sharon Smith  headed to 
San Luis Obispo and Paso Robles for some wine tasting (& buying!) 
 
Ed Clerkin and his sister Kathy  joined our group in SLO and we trekked on to Wolff Vineyards located in 
SLO.  We were met by Mark (son of the owner/winemaker) and Jay who offered us some tasty beverages.  
Markôs dad, Jean-Pierre bought the property about 11 years ago not knowing a thing about wine making.  He 
was assisted by a local winemaker as he took accelerated courses at UC Davis.  He was obviously a great 
student and learned a lot as we enjoyed some great wines along with great shopping and beautiful views of 
the cloud topped mountains and autumn colors of the vineyards. 
 
Our next stop was San Marcos Creek winery located on the northern end of Paso Robles.  Kathy and Brady 
greeted us in their busy tasting room and served us several wonderful wines.  One of the favorites was a 
2009 red blend called ñEpiphany Cuveeò.  Once we were done tasting, we had lunch on their patio and again 
enjoyed the lovely views.  It was a little chilly, but at least it wasnôt raining! 
 
On to the hotels now so we could rest up, re-hydrate and get ready for the pick up party at August Ridge win-
ery.  Although our Fearless Leaderôs direction to August Ridge were a bit confusing (sorry Steve & Linda !), 
we joined a bustling crowd of August Ridge wine club members at the winery.  There was lots of wine, lots of 
food and even a musical trio to complete the evening ï all at no cost since many of us are wine club mem-
bers.  A special thank you to August Ridge for allowing us to bring along non-wine club members to the party.  
Once we were fully satiated we headed out into the very very dark evening to find our cars and head back to 
the hotels.  Thore  was smart enough to bring a flashlight and many have smart phones with a flashlight app 
that came in very handy! 
 
We had a leisurely morning on Sunday and when we re-grouped to head to Wild Coyote winery, and we had 
a beautiful clear, crisp day to enjoy some wine tasting.  Ok, once again the directions werenôt exactly correct, 
but we had a chance to drive on some lovely curvy roads that gave us a chance to enjoy the beauty and han-
dling capabilities of the Corvette.  We all arrived safely and together at Wild Coyote (aka House of Reds) 
where we were met by the owner/winemaker Gianni Manucci.  He told us about his methods of wine making 
wherein he follows the old European models, and he has a passion for winemaking that really shows up in the 
bottle.  Gianni is of Italian descent, but has a love of the Native American culture.  So much so that the winery 
even has a ceremonial teepee on the grounds.   
 
Our last stop of this trip was Vina Robles Winery (and we even had good directions!).  
We were served by Britta and tasted 3 white wines and 4 reds.  Vina Robles offered 
up a beautiful setting along with their delicious wines and even more shopping.  Since 
we werenôt sure about the weather, Britta was nice enough to open up a room where 
we set up our lunch, but it was such a nice day, we ended up eating outside on the 
patios.  After lunch we all convened to sing Happy Birthday to Frank LoMonaco as 
he blew out the birthday candles on the turtle brownies.  Happy Birthday Frank!   
 
Once again, we had a wonderful trip and are already in the planning stages for the 
spring wine run.  Thank you to everyone who joined us.  We hope you enjoyed it as 
much as we did! 

 PASO ROBLES WINE RUN                                    Tony & Paula Megowan 

http://www.corvetteclubsantabarbara.com


 

NCM Master Ambassador                                               Frank 
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Tickets are available now for the last Corvette Museum raffle for 2011.  If you are inter-
ested you can buy your tickets on-line at the Corvette Museum site: 
www.corvettemuseum.com.  If you do purchase a ticket please be sure to let me know 
so that our club gets points towards our Museum Ambassador position. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Build Your Own 2012 Grand Sport Corvette 

Raffle with $50,000 Cash Option  
Thursday, December 15 at 2p.m. CT.  

 

 
 
 

¶ Select either a coupe or convertible Grand Sport, or take cash  

¶ Choose the car's color and options  

¶ Centennial Edition and Heritage Package available  

¶ Customer selectable VIN and Corvette Engine Build Experience (PBC) options not available.  

¶ Museum R8C Delivery Program  

¶ Limited to 1994 tickets                                     $100 

 
 

http://www.corvettemuseum.com.


 

Jacques Bellesiles  
PARTNER 

 
5740 Ralston Street, Suite #301 

Ventura, CA 93003 
 

(805) 620-4700  x4722 
(888) 286-5550 -  (805) 676-4320 FAX 

 
jbellesiles@crowellweedon.com 

www.crowellweedon.com 
 

ALL MAJOR FINANCIAL EXCHANGES 

NOW IN VENTURA 

Check out the        
Club website 

 
www.corvetteclubsantabarbara.com 
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Membership Column                                         Pat Bloom 

 
 

Privacy Reminder  

Old Club Rosters should be 
shredded  not just thrown in 

the trash when replaced. 

MEMBERSHIP: Our membership stands at 88 mem-
bers and 73 Corvettes. 
 
2011 brought great sadness and loss to all of us with 
the passing of Ed Bruce .  This special man will not 
be forgotten and will stay in our hearts and memo-
ries.  The year also brought great joy with family 
births.   

  
A few personal member highlights are listed below :    
  
Anne and Fred Lopez:   We have been totally blessed this year, and my 
2011 highlight would be standing on Omaha Beach, with the General, on 
D-Day......just so humbling.  Our Veterans... true heroes every one. 
  
Paula Ross:   I closed the door on my life in Los Angeles. I left my job, 
my friends, my busy city, my fancy clothes, my home and....ugly streets, 
honking horns, road rage, spacey people, smog, hot summers and all 
the wanna be actors. I moved to the paradise of Montecito and moved in 
with my beautiful hunk of a guy, Carl . I have to admit, I feel like Eva Ga-
bor in "Green Acres". I get my hands dirty in the dirt. I am now cooking 
way more than I ever have. I did not know that I had potential to be a 
good cook. I get outdoors more to hike, cycle and walk on the 
beach.  Also, I am hanging out more with the Corvette Club. Great times 
and lovely people. Thanks to you all!!! 
  
Ray & Mary Sue Seider celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary on 
October 1st at Santa Barbara Yacht Club. Over 100 people celebrated 
with us and enjoyed an open bar, sea food & prime rib buffet and des-
sert. After thanking everyone for attending we started out with a very 
slow dance (can you say 1950's) which young people today have no 
idea about which turned into a fun swing dance. Everyone danced to 50s 
music for another 2 hours and now we are starting on our next 50. 
   
Frank and Barbara LoMonaco:   Although our grandson, Eli, was born 
in December of 2010, the highlights of our year have been seeing him 
often, watching him grow and change and receiving his wonderful smiles 
each time we see him. 
 
The Rotellas had an unforgettable trip to Italy. 
  
Jim and Judy Wafer:   Everyone who sees Jim at the Christmas Party 
should ask him what happens when he drives an Audi in Ireland on the 
left side of the road.  We spent a month in Ireland researching Jim Wa-
fer roots.  It was all fantastic except for the driving.  I will let him fill in the 
blanks.     
  

Continued on page 8 


